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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed February 13, 2015

City's Director of Finance announces his retirement
Brian Clemens set to retire in June

Summary
Mr. Brian Clemens, Director of Finance, advised the Mayor, members of Council and staff that he has decided to
retire in June of this year. Mr. Clemens has led the City's Finance Department for 15 years and has worked for the
City for 27 years.

Strategic Link: N/A

Key Points
● The Director of Finance position is vital to the organization and a requirement under the Community Charter.
● A search for a new Director of Finance will commence immediately.

Quotes
"Mr. Clemens has provided the City with sound financial management and advice to Council and staff. He
should be proud that he is leaving the City in a strong financial position. We wish him all the best."

Bill McKay
Mayor

City of Nanaimo

"Brian is a valued member of the City's senior management team and is a highly respected leader to his
department and among his peers; his long tenure is a testament to his dedication and commitment to Nanaimo.
He will be missed."

Ted Swabey
City Manager

City of Nanaimo

-30-

Contact:

Philip Cooper
Communications Manager
City of Nanaimo
250-755-4532

View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/1E8fWmd

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR150213CitysDirectorOfFinanceAnnouncesHisRetirement.html

